
NABARD Pension Regulations, 1993 - 

Opening of Option for Pension 2022 

 

In terms of Circular No. 35 /PPD-08/2022 dated 21 March 2022, it was decided to 

allow serving, retired and eligible family members of deceased employees to exercise 

option of switching over from CPF Scheme to Pension Scheme under NABARD 

Pension Regulations, 1993, within a period of three months from 01 April 2022 to 30 

June 2022.  

As the deadline to switch over to pension option is fast approaching, the serving, 

retired and eligible family members of deceased employees who were contributors to 

CPF Scheme, desirous of switching to Pension scheme, may exercise their option for 

joining pension scheme on or before close of business hours on 30 June 2022.   

Kindly note that this is the last and final option of such switch over and no further 

option will be given in future.  

Contact Nos and email id of dealing officials: 

Name & designation Contact number email id 

Shri J J Puthoore, AGM 8547722208 joshi.puthoore@nabard.org 

Smt Sheela Ashok, AM 9819766223 sheela.ashok@nabard.org 

Smt Nilakshi R Patil, SSDA 8433966396 nilakshi.patil@nabard.org 
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